17th January 2012

Chief Superintendent Aidan Reid Traffic Division An Garda Síochána Dublin Castle Dublin 2

Our Ref:

<u>29720</u>

Your Ref:

DMRT 53.56/11

RE:

Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council

held on 6th December 2011

Dear Chief Superintendent,

I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 13th January 2012, confirming the number of speed limit breaches on Kennelsfort Road.

In this regard, I wish to point out that the question raised by the members of the Lucan Area Committee related to enforcement of the <u>3 tonne limit</u> on Kennelsfort Road, the number of vehicles in breach of the limit etc. (copy of our letter of 7/12/11 attached for your reference).

I would be obliged for your response in relation to the specifics of the question asked by the Lucan Area Committee members, to enable me to revert to them as soon as possible.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer

An Garda Síochána

Ard Ceannfort, Réigiún Chathair Átha Cliath, Roinn Trachta, An Garda Síochána, Cásleain Baile Átha Cliath, Baile Átha Clíath 2.

Teileafón: (01) 6669890 Facs: (01) 6669899

Láithreán Gréasáin : <u>www.garda.ie</u> Ríomhphoist: Traffic_DV@garda.ie



Chief Superintendent, Dublin Metropolitan Region, Traffic Division An Garda Siochána, Dublin Castle, Dublin 2.

> Telephone: (01) 6669890 Fax: (01) 6669899

Web site: www.garda.ie E-Mail: Traffic_DV@garda.ie

Luaigh an uimhir thagartha seo a leanas, le do thoil Please DMRT 53.56/11

Ms. Edel Colgan, Senior Staff Officer, South Dublin County Council.

RE: Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on the 6th December 2011.

With reference to the above, I wish to report that over the past eleven months, five persons were deemed in breach of the speed limit on Kennelsfort Road.

Subsequently, these offenders were dealt with by means of Fixed Charge Notices, four of which were paid and the fifth is subject to Court proceedings.

Yours Sincerely,

(Aidan Reid)

Chief Superintendent,

() January 2012.

4 5 5 5 20 2

7th December 2011

Chief Superintendent Aidan Reid Traffic Department Dublin Castle Dublin 2

Our Ref:

29<u>720</u>

RF:

Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council

held on 6th December 2011

Dear Chief Superintendent,

At the meeting of the Lucan Area Committee held on the 6^{th} December 2011 the following question was adopted and approved by the Members of the Area Committee:

"To ask the Manager to write to the Traffic Corps of the Gardaí asking for a report on the enforcement of the 3 tonne limit on Kennelsfort Road over the past eleven months and to include: the number of vehicles in breach of this limit that were stopped on this route, how many were deemed to be travelling it illegally, how many had had a previous transgression on the roadway and what consequences were imposed on those found to be in breach of this limit?"

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer

An Garda Síochána

Ard Ceannfort, Réigiún Chathair Átha Cliath, Roinn Tráchta, An Garda Síochána, Caisleán Baile Átha Cliath, Baile Átha Cliath 2.

Teileafón : (01) 6669890 Facs: (01) 6669899

Láithreán Gréasáin : www.garda.ie Ríomhphoist: Traffic_DV@garda.ie



Chief Superintendent, Dublin Metropolitan Region, Traffic Division An Garda Siochána, Dublin Castle, Dublin 2.

> Telephone: (01) 6669890 Fax: (01) 6669899

Web site: www.garda.ie E-Mail: Traffic_DV@garda.ie

Luaigh an uimhir thagartha seo a leanas, le do thoil Please quote the following ref. Numbers: DMRT 53.56/11 Your ref 29720

Ms Edel Colgan, Senior Staff Officer, South Dublin County Council PLANNING DEPARTMENT

0 2 FFB 2012

RE: Lucan Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 6th December 2011.

With reference to the above, I wish to report that over the past eleven months, five people were deemed in breach of the 3 tonne limit on Kennelsfort Road.

Subsequently, these offenders were dealt with by means of Fixed Charge Notices, four of which were paid and the fifth is subject to Court proceedings.

Yours sincerely,

(Aidan Reid)

Chief Superintendent

January 2012

DIVIDIONAL OFFICE

31 JAN 2012

OFFICE STATE OF THE STATE